
 
Memorandum  
  
 
 
To:   Little Papio Channel Culverts Rehabilitation Project Professional Services  
 Ad-Hoc Consultant Selection Subcommittee  
From:  Martin P. Cleveland, P.E., Construction Engineer  
Date:  December 3, 2019  
Re:  Review and Recommendation on Initial Screening of Proposals  
 for Consultant Selection Interviews  
___________________________________________________________________ 
  

The District requested proposals for professional services necessary to design, 
permit and replace or rehabilitate District and City of Omaha Little Papillion Creek 
culverts and storm sewer outlets to meet US Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) 
PL84-99 requirements.  The Project consists of rehabilitating or replacing forty-
seven deficient culverts/storm sewer outlets.  Rehabilitation may consist of 
methods such as installing high density polyethylene (HDPE) slip liner pipes.  USACE 
approval will be required for the culvert replacement or rehabilitation. 
  
The District advertised in the Omaha World-Herald on November 16, 2019 and on 
the District’s website.  Proposals were due by December 3, 2019.   The original 
request for proposals is attached, including the schedule for committee meetings. 
 
The District received proposals from the following firms:  

• JEO 
• FYRA 
• Olsson 
• Schemmer 
• Alfred Benesch and Co. 
• HDR 
• Snyder & Associates 
• Kirkham Michael 
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